Timothy Charles Holmseth 

320 17th Street N.W.

Unit # 17

East Grand Forks, MN

56721

218.773.1299

tholmseth@wiktel.com
www.writeintoaction.com 

July 26, 2014

Michael Hedlund

Chief of Police

East Grand Forks Police Department 

Mr. Hedlund,

I received your letter dated July 24, 2014, in response to my request for records of July 16, 2014. In your letter you object to my request for a full and complete set of all correspondences by and between me and the East Grand Forks Police Department (EGFPD). 

I am the Plaintiff in a lawsuit filed in U.S. District Court case # 0:14-cv-02970-DWF-LIB wherein the City of East Grand Forks is named as a Defendant. City of East Grand Forks et al will be served in the near future. 
Set forth in my Complaint is evidence that demonstrates the EGFPD, City of EGF, EGF EDHA, and Polk County Sheriff’s Office (PCSO) has a history, to the degree it establishes and accepted and approved pattern and practice, of withholding records; hiding files; manipulating documents; destroying files; shredding documents; and filing false police reports.

Of course – you know that – and you know I am not the only Party to make such an allegation. In addition to the Boardwalk Enterprises scandal, the City of EGF (EGFPD) got in trouble with the Minnesota State Auditor’s office after irregularities were found regarding money being taken in for car sales of seized vehicles, that wasn’t being reported. 
What’s more – after illegally searching my hard-drive, the EGFPD and/or the Polk County Sheriff’s Office disabled it, thus affecting my entire record-keeping and electronic filing system. Based upon that fact alone I owe you no explanation for my records request. 
At the onset of a 42 U.S.C. 1983 lawsuit, it is entirely reasonable for a Plaintiff to request a Defendant municipality to produce a full and complete copy of records; especially when a Cause of Action in the suit sets forth years of rights violations advanced by the Defendant tampering with evidence and records.   

While my Complaint sets forth allegations of misconduct involving City of EGF records that began several years ago, EGF City Administrator David Murphy found as recently as June, 2014, that EDHA Director James Richter instructed a city employee to shred a federal document regarding me (during the time of an audit that led to the Boardwalk Enterprises scandal). 

Perhaps you and Sheriff Erdman would find your time more wisely spent investigating crime and pressing charges against real criminals that are stealing money and defrauding the taxpayers and/or assisting kidnapping suspects in Florida; as opposed to composing letters to squabble over a records request. 
If the City of EGF could invest time and payroll into assisting Nancy Grace’s reporter, Art Harris, in his bid to have me arrested for providing useful information to the Jacksonville FBI as they investigated kidnapping suspects regarding a little girl on an active Amber Alert, I’m quite sure it’s Chief of Police can find the time to print out the records I am requesting. 
Please fill my request without further delay. 

Thank you,
Timothy Charles Holmseth

Cc: David Murphy, Ronald Galstad, Brian Sinclair, Megan Nelson, EGF City Council, Barb Erdman, Greg Widseth 
